AT THE WORKSHOP MEETING

of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 p.m.

on Monday, the 18th day of July, 2016
Present


Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Supervisor 



Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman




Paul I. Ruggiero, Councilman
James E. Presutti, Councilman

Scott M. Manley, Councilman
Also Present

Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town



James Osborne, Town Engineer


Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk



Brenda J. Milkovich, Deputy Town Clerk
      Meeting called to order at 7:04 p.m.
1. ROLL CALL

2. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG
Councilwoman Betty Greene led the pledge.
3. MOMENT OF SILENCE
Town Clerk Andrew Zarutskie asked everyone to take a moment of silence                               for the Police Officers who lost their lives throughout the nation this past month.  
4. CHANGES TO AGENDA
Added Item 8E: Highway – Skid Steer with Attachments

Added Item 8F: Highway – Roadside Mower

Deleted Item 13: Town Hall – Copier, Scanner and Fax
5. APPROVAL OF AUDIT

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the audit in the amount

of $4,142,407.49 for vouchers 162782 to 162975.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.  

VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                 Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
        6.  ZONING: Sidewalks
             The Town Board discussed the installation of sidewalks in the Town and noted                    

             that the owners should maintain and repair the sidewalks to their properties and                 

             keep them free and clear of snow and ice, obstructions or imperfections.  The                 

             owners shall also be liable for any injury or damage to any person or property                

             because of failing to maintain their sidewalks in a safe condition.  Councilwoman             

             Greene stated that some of the houses in the Town are falling down and yards                 

             are not being cleaned up.  The Town doesn’t want to get into the business of                

             cleaning sidewalks and our Code Compliance department cannot be expected               

             to maintain the Town’s sidewalks.   Councilman Ruggiero stated that the purpose                

             of this policy is for the standardization and controlling of how the sidewalks are             

             established in the Town. 
More discussions are needed on this topic.  Thank you to Attorney for the Town             

Mark Taylor for all of his assistance with the policies on the Construction of New Sidewalks.

7.    BUILDING AND GROUNDS:

A.   21 Hudson Plaza
                   VFW Post 973 Quartermaster David McTamaney sent a letter to Supervisor 

                   Piaquadio on June 3, 2016 requesting payment of $275.12 for the Town’s                   

                   one-sixth share of the A&D Landscaping, Inc. bills associated with the Hudson                   

                   Valley Professional Plaza from 12/28/2015 through 4/3/2016.  
                    Supervisor Piaquadio stated that the payment has already been made and                                   

                    more discussions will be forthcoming on this topic.  
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B.   Budget Transfer 
       Supervisor Piaquadio requests approval to transfer $5,600.00 from the Building & 
       Grounds Maintenance/Cont./Leases Account #001.1626.0497 to the Building & 
       Grounds Equipment Account #001.1626.0200 to pay Nu-glass & Storefronts, Inc.              

       for  the aluminum doors and installation.  

       MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve the transfer of $5,600.00 
       from the B&G Maintenance/Cont./Leases Account to the B&G Equipment Account.  
       The Motion was seconded by Councilman Manley.  

  
       VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

            Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

                    Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
8.    DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS:
 A.  Budget Transfer 
       Commissioner of Public Works John Platt requests approval to transfer $77,497.83 

       from the Interfund Transfer line to Account #8340.200 to cover the cost of the Valve 

       Cleaning and Maintenance Equipment that was approved and delivered this year.  
       MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the transfer of $77,497.83 

       from the Interfund Transfer line to Account #8340.200 to cover the cost of the Valve 

       Cleaning and Maintenance Equipment.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman 
       Ruggiero.  

  
       VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

            Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

                    Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

             B.   Posting of Senior Water Maintenance Worker
                    Commissioner of Public Works John Platt requests permission to post for the 

                    promotional appointment of Senior Water Maintenance Worker within the Water 
                    Department.
                    MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve posting for the promotional 

                    appointment of Senior Water Maintenance Worker within the Water Department.  
                    The Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.  

       VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                     

       Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

       Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
             C.   Posting of Water Maintenance Worker
                    Commissioner of Public Works John Platt requests permission to post for the 

                    promotional appointment of Water Maintenance Worker position within the Water 

                    Department.
                    MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve posting for the 
                    promotional appointment of Water Maintenance Worker position within the                  

                    Water Department.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.  

       VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                     

       Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

       Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.   
             D.   Sewer Mapping
                        Commissioner of Public Works John Platt requests approval to hire Arcadis of    

                    Clifton Park, N.Y. to provide Geographic Information System (GIS) data integration 

                    for the Town.   This will help to optimize the water and sewer system operations; 

                    capital planning; maintenance/inspection project and asset management.  The            

                    Town currently does not have complete maps of the water and sewer systems                   

                    and many of the existing drawings are hand drawn and outdated.  The proposal                

                    is set up in three phases:


       Phase 1 – Workshop & GIS Map Development (cost approximately $130,000.00)
 
       Phase 2 – Refining GIS & GPS Assistance

            Phase 3 – Historic Repairs & Private Connections

       Councilman Ruggiero stated that this is a lot of money for one company and the 

       Town should possibly look at going out to bid.  Town Engineer Jim Osborne said   

       that he and Commissioner of Public Works John Platt both agree that the Town 

       needs to structure this process so that the Town can oversee and maintain the             

       entire process.  
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       More discussions are needed as this project will take two to three years to complete.  

       Budget time is just around the corner. 

             E.   (ADDED ITEM) HIGHWAY: Skid Steer with Attachments
                    Highway Superintendent Todd Depew requests approval to go out to bid and 

                    purchase a used Skid Steer with attachments for the price not to exceed $32,500.00.  
       MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve withdrawing $32,500.00 

       from the Highway Equipment Capital Reserve Fund for the purchase subject to 

       permissive referendum.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.  

       VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                     

       Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

       Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

       MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve the increase in the 

       Appropriate Reserve Account #030.0030.511 in the amount of $32,500.00.  

       The Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.  

       VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                     

       Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

       Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

       MOTION was made by Councilman Presutti to approve the increase in the               

       Budget Line Item #030.5130.0200 for $32,500.00.  The Motion was seconded                  

       by Councilman Ruggiero.  

       VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                     

       Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

       Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

             F.   (ADDED ITEM) HIGHWAY: Roadside Mower
                        Highway Superintendent Todd Depew requests approval to reauthorize the 

                    withdrawal of $82,014.42 to purchase a Roadside Mower from the Highway 

                    Equipment Capital Reserve fund.

                    MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve the reauthorization of               

                    the withdrawal of $82,014.42 to purchase a Roadside Mower from the Highway 

                    Equipment Capital Reserve fund.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Manley.  

       VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                     

       Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

       Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

9.    PERSONNEL:
 A.  Workers Comp Advocate 
       AdvoCase LLC from Malta, N.Y. would like to enter into a business relationship    
       with the Town and will provide Workers Compensation Case Management and 

       Nurse Case Reviews.  
       Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor will review the contract.
             B.   Rite Aid Proposal: Flu Inoculations
                    Rite Aid pharmacy sent a letter stating that they offer on-site flu immunizations.  
                    There would be no set up charge for their trained staff and pharmacist to come                

                    to Town Hall and vaccinate the staff and employees.  

                    The Town Board all agreed to encourage all employees to get a flu shot, but                 

                    not at Town Hall.  There are many different locations to obtain the immunization.  

                    Someone suggested a memo in the paycheck envelope urging employees to get                

                    a flu shot and listing the venues that offer them free.  Attorney of the Town Mark 
                    Taylor recommended that the Town Board speak to the Town’s insurance company.  
                    There was no action taken.
10.  RECREATION:
 A.  Trolley Request 

       Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation Robert Petrillo stated that                

       Captain Kathleen Gasperetti from the Coldenham Fire Company Ladies Auxiliary 

       requested the use of the trolley for the Montgomery Day Parade to be held on 

       Saturday, September 10, 2016.  The line-up will start at 9:30 a.m. and step-off                

       will begin at 10:30 a.m.
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       MOTION was made by Councilman Presutti to approve the use of the trolley.  

       The Motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.  

       VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                     

       Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

       Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

             B.   ”T” Expenditure: Community Day

Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation Robert Petrillo requests 

payment from the T-38 account in the amount of $520.00 to pay PartyTime               

Rentals from Poughquag for a tent used on July 2, 2016. 

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve payment from                      

                    the T-38 account in the amount of $520.00 for a tent used on July 2, 2016.          

The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.  

                    VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                  

                    Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 

       Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
             C.   Senior and Recreational Center Discussion
Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation Robert Petrillo addressed                the Town Board with the possibility of a Senior and Recreational Center being              built at the Cronomer Hill Park site.  The Town is in need of a center larger than             what we have, and a lot of juggling for space is happening now.  The center          would be built into the hill allowing easy access.  There is power and water at               the site but there is no sewer hook-up.           
MOTION was made by Councilman Presutti to approve sending a letter to                

Orange County stating that the Town is on board.  The Motion was seconded                 

by Councilwoman Greene.  

                    VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                  

                    Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 

       Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.       

             D.   ”T” Expenditure: Flags for Community Day
                    Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation Robert Petrillo requests 

payment from the T-38 account in the amount of $308.00 to pay The Flag                    

Guys from New Windsor for the purchase of flags used for Community Day. 

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve payment from the                         

T-38 account in the amount of $308.00 for the purchase of flags used for 

Community Day.   The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.  

                    VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                  

                    Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 

       Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
11.  ENGINEERING: 
       A.     Nextel Release of Security
         Town Engineer Jim Osborne recommends releasing the Removal Bond                     

         issued by Travelers Casualty and Surety Company of America in the amount                       

         of $75,000.00.  Nextel terminated its lease of cell phone antennas at the                  

         Time Warner Cable site on Bannerman View Drive and have removed all                     

         of its equipment from the site.   
                      A new bond has been issued as part of a current site plan by Verizon Wireless                

                      to cover equipment removal and site restoration as the site remains active.  

         MOTION was made by Councilman Manley to releasing the Removal Bond              

         issued by Travelers Casualty and Surety Company of America in the amount                    

         of $75,000.00.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.

         VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                 

         Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

         Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
  B.   Domingues s/d Release of Landscape Security
         Town Engineer Jim Osborne requests approval for the release of the landscaping 

         security in the amount of $11,200.00 based on the inspection of the Candlestick 

         Road (Domingues Subdivision).   The installation of street trees has been satisfied 

         either with new plantings or preservation of existing trees on the heavily wooded 

         lots.
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         MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve releasing the landscaping 

         security in the amount of $11,200.00.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman 

         Manley.

               VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero– yes; Councilman                   

               Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

               Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

C.     Stewart Water Storage Tank – Approval of Change Order

         Town Engineer Jim Osborne requests approval to hire AMSTAR of Cheektowaga,      

         New York to repair the severely deteriorated areas of the Stewart Airport Tank.   

         This includes the cost ($350.00 per square foot) of having to re-blast and prime            

         the new plates after installation.

         MOTION was made by Councilman Manley to approve hiring AMSTAR to                   

         repair the severely deteriorated areas of the Stewart Airport Tank at a cost of 

         $350.00 per square foot.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.  

              VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman      

              Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

              Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 

 D.    Chadwick Lake Water Supply Study – Interview of Engineering Firms        
         Town Engineer Jim Osborne requested available dates that the Town Board                

         would be available to interview Engineers regarding the Study of the Chadwick 
         Lake Filter Plant and Reservoir project.
                      A date of Thursday, July 28, 2016 was discussed.  Mr. Osborne will confirm                

                      the mentioned date to the respective companies and will schedule a Special 

                      Meeting.
      12.  ANIMAL CONTROL: T-94 Withdrawals 

A.  T.A.R.A. Inc.

      Cheryl Cunningham requests authorization to use the T-94 account to pay for                   

      the feline veterinary services from The Animal Rights Alliance Inc. (T.A.R.A.)                   

      in the amount of  $135.00.


      MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve using the T-94 account                     

      to pay for the feline veterinary services from T.A.R.A. in the amount of $135.00.                

      The Motion was seconded by Councilman Manley.  

           VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

           Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

                   Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
B.  Newburgh Veterinary Bills
      Cheryl Cunningham requests authorization to use the T-94 account to pay for the       

      veterinary services from Newburgh Veterinary Hospital in the amount of $340.50.

Canine

-
  $89.75



Feline

-
$250.75





$340.50

      MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve using the T-94 account                

      to pay for the veterinary services from Newburgh Veterinary Hospital totaling 

      $340.50.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.  

           VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

           Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

                   Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
C.  Flannery Animal Hospital
      Cheryl Cunningham requests authorization to use the T-94 account to pay for                  

      the veterinary services from Flannery Animal Hospital in the amount of $21.00.

      MOTION was made by Councilman Manley to approve using the T-94 account                

      to pay for the veterinary services from Flannery Animal Hospital in the amount of 

      $21.00.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.  

           VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

           Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

                   Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
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      13.  (DELETED ITEM) TOWN HALL: Copier, Scanner and Fax
             This item was deleted from the agenda.
      14.  CODE COMPLIANCE: 

A.  Road Name: Percy Path
           Town Clerk Andrew Zarutskie requests approval of a proposed Road Name of                  

           Percy Path which is located off of Forest Road.  The subdivision name is Dixon 

           (Section 3, Block 1, Lot 103.31) and is in the Plattekill Fire District.  It is in the           

           Wallkill School District.  The acceptability of this name was signed off by the            

           Code Compliance office.

           MOTION was made by Councilman Manley to approve the proposed Road               

           Name of Percy Path.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.  

           VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

           Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

                   Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
B.  Resolution: Failure to Abate Property Conditions and Costs
                    Code Compliance Supervisor Gerald Canfield requests approval to proceed with 

                    Chapter 95 proceedings of the Town’s Municipal Code for the properties listed below.  

                    Mr. Canfield will seek a vendor to mow the uncut grass.  All property owners have 

                    been properly served with written notices, Order to Remedies and placarded per              

                    the requirements of 95-10.    


     11 Buckingham Drive    108-2-17    Opulent Homes/USA Homes, Oklahoma City, OK



     13 Mohican Road            55-2-8      Specialized Loan Services, West Lake, Texas



     38 Snider Ave.                 31-5-6      Marianne Hedberg Allyn, Elmsford, NY

                    7 Parkview Ave.              52-3-12     Stella Lyons, Newburgh, NY

 
 
     161 Meadow Hill Rd.     102-2-12     FNBN, Moorpark, CA

                    MOTION was made by Councilman Presutti to approve the Chapter 95 proceedings 
                    of the Town’s Municipal Code.   The Motion was seconded by Councilman Manley.

                   VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                  

                   Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 

      Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
      15.  DATA PROCESSING: 

A.  Purchase of Maintenance Hours

              Supervisor Piaquadio is requesting the purchase of 36.36 computer maintenance  

              hours from Firthcliffe Technologies of Cornwall for a total of $3,000.00 and will be    

              taken out of the Computer Maintenance Account  #001-1680-0497. 
           MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to purchase 36.36 hours of computer        

           maintenance from Firthcliffe Technologies of Cornwall for a total of $3,000.00.  The  

           Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.  

           VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                  

                   Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 

      Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
B.   Purchase of Computer for Receiver
Supervisor Piaquadio requests approval to purchase one Dell Optiplex computer                    

for the Receiver of Taxes Office.   The purchase is not to exceed $900.00.
MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve purchasing one Dell Optiplex computer for the Receiver of Taxes Office and not to exceed $900.00.
                    The Motion was seconded by Councilman Manley.  

       VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                  

                    Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 

       Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
C.   Expenditure from Computer Reserve Account

Supervisor Piaquadio requests approval to spend up to $900.00 from the             

Computer Reserve Account #001.878 for the purchase of one Dell Optiplex            computer for the Receiver of Taxes Office.
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MOTION was made by Councilman Manley to approve spending up to $900.00                    

from the Computer Reserve Account #001.878.  The Motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.  

       VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                  

                    Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 

       Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
      16.   TOWN RADIOS: NYCOMCO
 
 Supervisor Piaquadio stated this is a one year contract with NYCOMCO (New York 

 Communications Company, Inc.).  The current contracts effective date is August 1, 2016 

 and expires on July 31, 2017.  The monthly lease rate is $3,774.00 with an annual 

 payment of $45,288.00.  The lease agreement consists of the following equipment:

 No. of Units
         Model

  
       Descriptions
         9
               MAHG-N8MXX   
Existing M7100 EDACS control stations with                

                                                                 all accessories

       12

  MAHM-S8RXX             Existing P5150 EDACS portables with all             

                                                                 accessories

         1                 D2BHCX

Existing Orion LB mobile with all accessories

       80                 MAHG-N8MXX            Existing M7100 EDACS mobiles

 Supervisor Piaquadio stated that a modification has been made to the contract to          

 include the following cancellation clause.  “Either party can terminate the Lease 
 Agreement prior to the expiration of the term upon thirty days prior written notice to            

 the other party without penalty”.  

 MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to renew the NYCOMCO.  The Motion            

 was seconded by Councilman Manley.

        VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                

      Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

      Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.  
      17.   LIGHTING DISTRICTS:  Street Lighting Refund  

      Supervisor Piaquadio requests permission to sign the General Corporate Release                

      from Central Hudson.  This will enable the Town to receive $80,078.13 of refunds             

      due to overbilling of the street lights, less commissions of $26,425.79 to Troy and            

      Banks (the Auditors) for a net of $53,652.34.  
      MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero approving Supervisor Piaquadio     

      permission to sign the General Corporate Release from Central Hudson.   The                 

      Motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.
        VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                

      Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

      Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.  
     18.    POTENTIAL EXECUTIVE SESSION: Purchase of Property to Protect Watershed             

              MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to go into executive session at               

              8:15 p.m., seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.  Supervisor Piaquadio announced            

              that the purpose of the executive session is to discuss the purchase of property                    

              to protect the watershed and also to discuss establishing a sick bank for a Town 

              employee.
              VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

              Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

              Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
 MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to go out of executive session at                

 8:47 p.m., seconded by Councilman Ruggiero
              VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

              Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

              Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
              Supervisor Piaquadio announced that no action was taken during the executive             

              session but action is anticipated now.
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 MOTION was made to establish an employee sick bank to benefit William E. McLean,              

 an employee of the Police Department.  Motion made by Councilwoman Greene, 
 seconded by Councilman Manley.  

              VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

              Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

              Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
 MOTION to adjourn made by Councilwoman Greene, seconded by Councilman    

 Presutti.  Motion made at 8:49 p.m. 

              VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

              Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

              Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 

      Meeting adjourned at 8:49 p.m.




Respectfully submitted,

 _______________________________        ______________​​​______________​​​__​​____

 Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk
      Brenda J. Milkovich, Deputy Town Clerk  

      BJM – 7/21/16

